
   

  
     

Dear FSE Families, 
 
A heartfelt thank you goes out to our entire school community for working 
together to create an amazing track day for our students! We are very grateful to 
our volunteers for making this day possible! 
 
School Council & Parent Society     
Our last meeting of the year has been rescheduled for Monday, June 12 at 5:30 
p.m. We will also be offering a virtual hybrid of this meeting for those who are 
unable to attend in person. Please join us virtually using the following Google Meet 
link:  https://meet.google.com/fzh-qioi-spk. All participants will be required to 
identify themselves.  
 
EIPS Annual Education Results Report 
Every year, Elk Island Public Schools (EIPS) publishes an Annual Education Results 
Report, which outlines the Division’s Four-Year Education Plan, opportunities for 
growth and how it’s supporting students to achieve the best possible outcomes. 
Read through this year’s EIPS Annual Education Results Report 2021-22 and 
discover how EIPS fosters learning environments for all students to learn, grow and 
thrive—and why it matters. 
 
June Spotlight: enhancing public education through effective engagement 
• Rules of Engagement: Using a collaborative approach to improve student 

achievement and success 
• Driving change: Strengthening public education through Board advocacy 

 
 

https://meet.google.com/fzh-qioi-spk
https://www.eips.ca/download/404851
https://www.eips.ca/about-us/planning-and-results/stakeholder-confidence-survey/parent-engagement
https://www.eips.ca/about-us/planning-and-results/stakeholder-confidence-survey/advocacy


RELATED INFORMATION 
EIPS Four-Year Education Plan: 2022-26 
EIPS Three-Year Capital Plan: 2024-27 

Little Elk Island Adventure: Registration 

Elk Island Public Schools is once again planning to run the Little Elk Island 
Adventure, a fun and informative program for first-time school bus riders. 

Annually, Student Transportation offers the Little Elk Island Adventure to new riders 
and their parents. The program’s aim: To help introduce families to busing so they 
feel comfortable and at ease before even starting school. Through a series of 
activities, riders learn about school bus safety, danger zones, tips on boarding and 
how to sit properly on the bus. After that, both the children and parents hop on 
the bus to practice what they’ve learned by venturing out on a short ride. 

The Little Elk Island Adventure is for first-time school bus riders entering the 2023-24 
school year. The tentative session dates and times are as follows: 

Location Date* Time* 

EIPS Central Services August 14 - 5 p.m. 

EIPS Central Services August 14 - 6:30 p.m. 

EIPS Central Services August 15 - 5 p.m. 

EIPS Central Services August 15 - 6:30 p.m. 

EIPS Central Services August 17 - 5 p.m. 

EIPS Central Services August 17 - 6:30 p.m. 

EIPS Central Services August 18 - 5 p.m.  

EIPS Central Services August 18 - 6:30 p.m. 

* Special Education session for PALS and Project Unit Funding students only. 

SouthPointe School August 21 - 5 p.m. 

** SouthPointe School locations are for students attending schools in Fort 
Saskatchewan. 

https://www.eips.ca/trustees/four-year-education-plan
https://www.eips.ca/about-us/planning-and-results#CapitalPlanning


EIPS Central Services is located at 683 Wye Rd., Sherwood Park 

SouthPointe School is located at 11 SouthPointe Blvd., Fort Saskatchewan 

Register Now 

Space is limited and pre-registration is required. 

More information about busing for kindergarten children is available at: 
eips.ca/transportation/kindergarten-busing-faq. 

2022-23 EIPS Annual Feedback Survey: For Parents and Caregivers – Results now 
available 
The results of the 2022-23 EIPS Annual Feedback Survey: For Parents and 
Caregivers are now available. In March, the Division conducted the annual 
survey, which helps EIPS gauge its progress toward meeting the goals and priorities 
outlined in its Four-Year Education Plan. Families were asked a series of questions 
about their experiences with EIPS and the school their child attends, the overall 
performance of the Division, the quality of education being provided to students 
and areas for improvement.  
 
Thank you to all families who took the time to share their feedback with the 
Division. Overall, the survey received 2,709 responses from parents and caregivers 
across EIPS. EIPS, and schools, will now review the feedback in detail and use it to 
develop new strategies to serve students and the wider community better. 
 
The full results are available online: 

2022-23 Parent Survey results: EIPS 
2022-23 Parent Survey results: Fort Saskatchewan Elementary  

 
REMINDER: 2022-23 school fees 

School fees for the 2022-23 school year are posted on the PowerSchool Parent 
Portal. All fees are due within 30 days of being posted. Throughout the year, fees 
are often added to cover the costs for various activities, such as field trips, 
extracurricular activities, and late, damaged, or lost textbooks. 

To access your fee information, simply log in to the PowerSchool Parent Portal and 
go to “Student Fees.” There you can view fees and pay them online using a credit 
card. Make sure to monitor your child’s account on an ongoing basis. 

For more information about school fees, waivers, and payment deadlines, visit 
eips.ca/schools/fees. And, if you have questions, think there is an error or need 

https://permission.click/lXDvl/ca#/signee
https://www.eips.ca/transportation/kindergarten-busing-faq
https://www.eips.ca/trustees/four-year-education-plan
https://www.eips.ca/about-us/planning-and-results/annual-feedback-survey
https://www.fortelem.ca/parents/parent-survey-results
https://powerschool.eips.ca/public/home.html
https://powerschool.eips.ca/public/home.html
https://www.eips.ca/schools/fees


help creating a PowerSchool Parent Portal account, contact your child’s school 
directly before the summer break.  

NOTE: Pursuant to Board Policy 23: School Fees and Administrative Procedure 505: 
School and Administrative Fees, EIPS will forward any unpaid 2022-23 fee amounts 
to a collection agency. To prevent this from happening, remember to pay your 
fees before Aug. 31, 2023. 

Student Transportation: 2023-24 registration 
Planning to use Student Transportation in the 2023-24 school year? If so, make 
sure your child is registered so Elk Island Public Schools (EIPS) can plan routes and 
send your child a bus pass before the first day of school. 

All students who indicated needing transportation services through the returning 
student or new student registration processes are now registered. Those families 
have also received tentative route schedules and invoices—fees are due June 
30, 2023.  
 
For those students who didn’t indicate needing transportation services during the 
registration process and want to now register, simply fill out this registration form. 
 
For more information about EIPS Student Transportation, visit 
www.eips.ca/transportation. 
 
NOTE: Families can pay fees online using the PowerSchool Parent Portal. To pay 
in-person, visit the EIPS Student Transportation building during its office hours—
Monday to Friday, 7 a.m. to 5 p.m. on school days and 8 a.m. to 4 p.m. on non-
school days. 
 
Tools for School 

Fort Saskatchewan Elementary School has once again partnered with the United 
Way for the 2023-24 Tools for School campaign. Annually, Tools for School provides 
backpacks and school supplies to students in Kindergarten through Grade 12 
whose families have limited resources. If you’re a parent or know a parent who 
needs access to the program, contact the school directly. Staff will discretely 
provide the backpack to the child at the beginning of the 2023-24 school year. 

Alternatively, if you’d like to donate to the program, you can pick up a few extra 
supplies when you’re out shopping for back to school in August. Drop-off boxes 
are located at the EIPS Central Services office, all Staples locations and various 
businesses in the community. Any supplies donated within the community are 
invested back into the region. 

https://www.eips.ca/about-us/board-policies/1601
https://www.eips.ca/about-us/administrative-procedures/505
https://www.eips.ca/about-us/administrative-procedures/505
https://permission.click/AlK0P/ca#/signee
http://www.eips.ca/transportation
https://powerschool.eips.ca/public/home.html
https://www.google.com/maps/place/53%C2%B030'38.4%22N+113%C2%B016'18.0%22W/@53.5108743,-113.2715594,18z/data=!4m4!3m3!8m2!3d53.510672!4d-113.271667
https://www.myunitedway.ca/tools-for-school/
https://stores.staples.ca/


For more information about Tools for School, contact Ms. Jones at 780-998-7771 
or call EIPS Central Services at 780-464-3477. 

United Way Tools for School Requests: Family Orders 

Yearbook Pre-orders Ready! 

We are happy to announce the FSE 2022/2023 Yearbook is currently under 
construction, and we are now able to accept pre-orders. 

To pre-order your copy, please log into your Parent PowerSchool Portal and add 
the “Optional Yearbook Fee”. The cost is $20 and once payment is received, your 
student’s copy will be reserved and sent home once they arrive on site (June 2023 
*note change in arrival time). 

Caregiver Education Team Newsletter May/June 2023 
 
Alberta Health Services offers free online programming for parents and caregivers 
of children and youth. These free sessions are using the Zoom platform. Upcoming 
sessions include – Understanding Autism, Parenting Strategies for Positive Mental 
Health, Test Anxiety Strategies for Success, and Junior-High Jitters – Transitioning to 
the Teenage Years.  
 
For more information, visit cyfcaregivereducation.ca/home and click on the 
latest newsletter link at the bottom of the page. 
 
Junior High Jitters 

This is a free caregiver education session hosted by Alberta Health Services. Is your 
child going into Grade 7 and feeling nervous about it? This session will provide 
information about developmental changes teens experience, as well as the 
challenges they may face in this school transition. Strategies for managing these 
changes and boosting wellness will be discussed. The session is designed for 
caregivers and pre-teens—grades 6-8—to attend together. 

     Wednesday, June 14     6 p.m. to 7:30 p.m.     Virtual     Register  

Library Books 
A friendly reminder that all library books are due back by June 19. Lost book costs 
will be added to your PowerSchool account after this date. Should the books be 
found and returned in good condition after this date your account will be 
credited. 
 
Looking at June… 
June 7 ~ Early dismissal; Not a Backpack Day 

https://permission.click/0Kl3G/ca#/signee
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Ftrack.spe.schoolmessenger.com%2Ff%2Fa%2FU5w2wcF2Wrt7_uAr8F8-wg%7E%7E%2FAAAAAQA%7E%2FRgRimjATP0QsaHR0cHM6Ly9wb3dlcnNjaG9vbC5laXBzLmNhL3B1YmxpYy9ob21lLmh0bWxXB3NjaG9vbG1CCmC4k_y4YN-KjvFSG01hbm9uLk1hcmNvdXgtSm9uZXNAZWlwcy5jYVgEAAAAAg%7E%7E&data=05%7C01%7CShelby.Labrecque%40eips.ca%7Cebbf53a919bf4d059a2f08db1519593e%7C9e47afea5e5740c38443f2df4a2f4b3f%7C0%7C0%7C638126970827226027%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=y9Jy9w7cKOHmswuGZPS%2FuI0MnN1nbUecnwerhjN3DUU%3D&reserved=0
https://www.cyfcaregivereducation.ca/home
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Falbertahealthservices.zoom.us%2Fwebinar%2Fregister%2FWN_a714ChjLRumniWf2hhabjg%23%2Fregistration&data=05%7C01%7CShelby.Labrecque%40eips.ca%7Ce12ea017cd83412a96fb08db579ff3aa%7C9e47afea5e5740c38443f2df4a2f4b3f%7C0%7C0%7C638200116847937354%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=QP6A0G9GWzjzapCllMr9%2F0KOWxfQcNsLaRhiwr37kSk%3D&reserved=0


June 9 ~ Hot lunch 
June 12 ~ School Council/Parent Society Meeting @ 5:30 p.m. 
June 16 ~ Gr. 6 Year End Trip to Birch Bay 
June 20 ~ Gr. 6 ELA PAT 9 – 10 a.m. 
June 21 ~ National Indigenous Peoples Day 
June 22 ~ Gr. 6 Math Part A PAT 9 – 9:20 a.m. 
June 23 ~ Gr. 6 Math Part B PAT 9 – 10:10 a.m. 
June 26 ~ Gr. 6 Social PAT 9 – 10 a.m. 
June 27 ~ Gr. 6 Science PAT 9 – 10 a.m. 
June 27 ~ Gr. 6 Farewell School Assembly in the gym 1 p.m. (Gr.6 families are 
invited to attend! 4 people maximum.) Reminder to get those baby pictures to Ms. 
Bohn as soon as possible so they can be added to the slideshow presentation! 
June 27 ~ Last instructional day; Term 3 Report Card 
 
We are looking forward to the very busy month of June! Have a wonderful 
weekend everyone! 
 
Kindly,       
Shelby Labrecque, M. Ed.       
Principal      
Fort Saskatchewan Elementary School  
 

 


